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Clarity of facts related to Athol Williams’ repeated allegations 
about UCT  

 
AUDIO: Download sound bite by UCT spokesperson Elijah Moholola. 

 
The University of Cape Town (UCT) respects and applauds Mr Athol Williams for his efforts 
to blow the whistle on fraud and corruption. We recognise that exposing fraud and 
corruption is a service to the nation. We also appreciate the profound toll such a process can 
take on the whistle-blower.  
 
Furthermore, UCT reiterates that it fully supports the Zondo Commission of Inquiry into 
State Capture and all other efforts aimed at understanding and urgently remediating state 
capture and corruption. As an institution, UCT has previously made a public call against 
state capture. 
 
Regrettably, Mr Williams has again raised and repeated multiple, very serious allegations 
against UCT in public statements. This is unfortunate and unjust.  
 
Whilst UCT strives to uphold the principle of confidentiality in terms of employee relations 
(including former employees), Mr Williams’ continued unsubstantiated allegations and false 
and distorted claims related to UCT force us to set out some of the factual issues.  
 
Mr Williams claims that UCT did not support him. This is simply not factual. He was 
supported by the Graduate School of Business (GSB) and UCT on his appointment at the 
GSB in the first place. UCT appointed him despite not having a PhD, which he promised to 
conclude urgently. Again, we supported him in making allowances when he wished to alter 
his contract (six months after he started at the GSB). Furthermore, some six months later, 
we granted him his request for unpaid leave for 12 months.   
 
Mr Williams seems to be aggrieved that UCT applied the necessary rules applicable to 
unpaid leave. In applying these rules, UCT was acting consistently, as it would in the case of 
all staff employed by the university.  

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BnThPUdbFf5d9aJzeJyuRsQd90C31piK/view?usp=sharing


 
Mr Williams consistently claims UCT does not want to engage him and made claims that he 
was “receiving no help” and then “offered money by UCT”. UCT totally rejects these 
distortions of fact and deny these claims.  
 
Senior individuals at UCT did attempt to engage Mr Williams. It is unfortunate that he 
remains aggrieved despite UCT’s efforts to hear and resolve the issues he has raised. UCT 
cannot be expected to shoulder the responsibility that Mr Williams seems to expect in his 
particular case. UCT has taken what it believes are reasonable steps to assist him and has 
made reasonable accommodations, of which Mr Williams is aware.  
 
The acting Ombud’s engagement with Mr Williams was one such a senior person trying to 
resolve his issues. Unfortunately, Mr Williams chose to make absolutely distorted and false 
claims of “being offered hush money” in public after the engagement. The acting Ombud 
was asked for a full report on the engagement and we are of the view that Mr Williams 
statement about what transpired is not factual and is distorted and false.  
 
Mr Williams has every right to raise the issues he is aggrieved about in his relationship with 
UCT with the CCMA. To date UCT is not aware that he has exercised this option.  
 
Mr Williams’ continued slandering of UCT is unfair and unjust. There is absolutely no factual 
basis for Mr Williams’ insinuation that his resignation, or UCT’s acceptance of it, was 
somehow connected to his whistleblowing activity. 
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